

Thank you.

Japan warmly welcomes the delegation of Indonesia to this session.

Japan highly appreciates the positive steps taken by Indonesia since the previous review cycle. We particularly welcome the enactment of the Sexual Violence Crime Law, which strengthens the legal framework for the protection of women, and the establishment of the National Commission on Persons with Disabilities. We hope that these measures will be properly implemented and contribute to the protection and promotion of human rights in Indonesia. 

Japan welcomes Indonesia’s efforts to mainstream human rights principles in business activities and recommends that Indonesia continue its efforts to develop and finalize a National Action Plan in line with the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights. 

We also recommend that Indonesia expedite the process of ratifying the International Convention on the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearances (ICPED).

We wish the delegation of Indonesia every success in the review.

I thank you. 

